JAMESTOWN TOWN COUNCIL 

Budget Meeting 

January 15, 2004

A budget meeting of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order at the Jamestown Melrose Avenue School, 76 Melrose Avenue at 7:15 PM by Council President Kenneth Littman.  The following members were present:

David Long, Vice President

Guy Settipane

Julio DiGiando

Claire Ferguson

Also present were:

Maryanne Crawford, CPA, Town Administrator

Christina Collins, Finance Director

Kimberly A. Turcone, Deputy Town Clerk

Catherine Kaiser, School Committee Chair

William “Bucky” Brennan, School Committee

Elizabeth Gooding, School Committee

Barbara Davis, School Committee

Mary Keen, School Committee

James R. Filkins, School Committee

Julie A. Kallfelz, School Committee

Katherine Sipala, School Superintendent

Katherine Sipala, School Superintendent, began by reviewing portions of the School Department’s proposed budget.  

Superintendent Sipala explained why the additional four month budget should not be treated like a mathematical third when it comes to salaries.  Teachers salaries are based on ten months paid out to cover a twelve month period.  This year 54% of the salaries will be expended from September to February, with another 46% to be paid out from March to June.  Teachers salaries and high school tuition costs have inflated the budget.  

Superintendent Sipala reviewed the school’s proposed capital improvement plan, focusing on the capital reserve fund.  Moving on to the future capital plan for 2005-2006, she stated that expenses for refurbishing the gym floor, design of front entrance/office and parking lot and kitchen/cafeteria refurbishing have been budgeted for the Lawn Avenue School. 

Superintendent Sipala listed that following items have had the highest increase:

· Staff benefits (including workman’s compensation)

· Salaries 

· Special Education

· Tuitions (out of district)

· Busing (out of district)

Councilor Settipane recommended that that the School Committee and School Department sit down and revisit the students applying to private high school.  Superintendent Sipala stated that the number of applications for private school has increased during the past week.  She also reported that on January 5, 2004 she received extra funding for special education.  

The Town Administrator passed out an adjusted budget to the School Department and School Committee to review at their next meeting.  

The Council thanked the School Department for a thorough budget presentation.  President Littman stated that the change in fiscal year has made some issues a little more complicated to conceptualize.  He reported that the budget wrap-up will occur next week and hopes the School Department and School Committee can look into areas where adjustments can be made.

School Committee Chair, Catherine Kaiser requested that during the next budget cycle that the wrap-up meeting include the School Committee.  President Littman stated he agreed.  The Town Administrator stated in order for the budget to be approved in a timely manner, as required by law, the budget must be finalized by January 26, 2004.  With no other business left to address, Council President Littman motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:22 PM and Councilor Long seconded.  So unanimously voted. 

Attest:

Kimberly A. Turcone 

Deputy Town Clerk

Town Council (5)

Town Administrator

Town Solicitor

Administrative Copy
Town Council Budget Meeting 01/15/2004

2 of 2

